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Joint Message from Contra Costa Health Services and the County Elections 

Division:  Recommendations for Voting Safely in the Upcoming Recall Election 

Contra Costa County is taking great steps to make voting in the September 14th Recall Election as safe as 

possible. Voters will be able to use a number of methods and are encouraged to protect their health and the 

health of others while doing so. 

Health officials say that voting by mail is the safest voting option, as it limits contact with others. The County is 

making voting by mail easy by sending every voter a mail-in ballot and paying for first-class return postage.   

"For everyone's safety, we are urging voters to vote by mail and to reserve in-person voting for those that 

require in-person services," said Clerk-Recorder-Registrar Deborah Cooper, the County's top Elections Official. 

"Voting by mail protects voters, poll workers and our volunteers by limiting personal contact.  In-person voting 

locations will follow health protocols, which may cause delays and lines due to social distancing. The easiest 

and fastest way to vote for this election is to cast the ballot that we send to you by mail or into one of our 

official ballot boxes located throughout the County.”   

Those accessing in-person services will be required to wear face coverings. If voters don't have PPE available, 

the County will provide it.  All Elections staff and volunteers will be required to wear masks.  Sanitizer will be 

available at in-person voting locations and equipment will be sanitized regularly.   

"We know some people feel it's important to cast their votes in person, but with COVID still around and new 

variant complications, the safest choice this election is to vote by mail," said Dr. Chris Farnitano, Health Officer 

for the County. "For folks who choose to go to their polling places to vote, we ask that they follow the same 

basic precautions they would as if they were going to the grocery store: wear face coverings, practice physical 

distancing and wash or sanitize your hands before and after you go." 

For more information on how or where to vote, visit the Contra Costa County Elections website. For more 

information on COVID-19 in English and Spanish, residents can visit our COVID-19 website. To get vaccinated 

for COVID, call 833-829-2626 (for an appointment) or information. To get tested for COVID, residents can call 

(833) 829-2626 or go online and make an appointment. 
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https://www.cocovote.us/
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcchealth.org%2Fcoronavirus%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ctgallegos%40ehsd.cccounty.us%7C3af6819f95cf4e236c8708d96104999f%7C76c13a07612f4e06a2f4783d69dc4cdb%7C0%7C0%7C637647494959535321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=uOLDVNNAIKt0dqusn5nR5OxT3QmbFB1iRRghCqA8wTE%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.coronavirus.cchealth.org%2Fget-tested&data=04%7C01%7Ctgallegos%40ehsd.cccounty.us%7C3af6819f95cf4e236c8708d96104999f%7C76c13a07612f4e06a2f4783d69dc4cdb%7C0%7C0%7C637647494959535321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=RigmnAL8ARgLaQNK1miwNnOABKTFuAEIuLHd2DxO%2Fy8%3D&reserved=0

